# BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

#### DIED

MACK, Allan A. - In Ormstown on December 9, 1999, aged 90 years, husband of the late Margaret, beloved father of Jean (William Brown), Robert (Shirley) and Ruth; also survived by 12 grandchildren, 16 great-grandchildren and his sister Muriel Hamilton. Predeceased by a daughter, a grand-daughter, a great grand-daughter and a sister. Funeral service was held on Monday, December 13 at St. Paul's United Church, Ormstown. Interment Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery. In lieu of flowers donations to St. Paul's United Church, the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital or a charity of your choice would be appreciated, Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

MAJOR, Noel Clement - On December 7, 1999 passed away Mr. Noel Clement Major aged 91 years. Beloved husband of Grace Coleman. He leaves to mourn his son Milton (Loretta) and many grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Visitation was held on Sunday, December 12, 1999 from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9 p.m. at the Gilles Serre Funeral Home Inc., 48 Nord de l'Eglise, Lacolle. Service was held in the chapel on Monday, December 13 at 11 a.m.

VANDOR, Tibor Joseph - Peacefully passed away at the Montreal General Hospital on December 6, 1999 in his 84th year. Beloved husband of Agnes Suzanne Szilard, Loving father of Yvonne (Ron Singer), Tom (Shirley Sproule), and Leslie (Josée Kroon), Grandfather of Tamara (Paul Martin), Sara, Hannah, Amanda (Nik Swain), Douglas, Timothy, Andrew, Jonathan, Dara and Simon. Great grandfather of Jacqueline Alexandra Martin. Funeral service was held at the Outremont Chapel, 1297 Chemin de la Forêt, Outremont, Oc, on Wednesday, December 8 at 10:30 a.m. In lieu of flowers, donations can be made to a charity of your choice.

## CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Aleta Jane Gordon (Lamb) wish to express their heartfelt thanks and gratitude to all of those who expressed their sympathies and kindness through our recent loss. Thank-you for your cards, food and helpfulness, it was immensely appreciated.

The family of the late Ivan M. Graham would like to thank Dr. J. Rosenberg, Dr. R. Lemieux, nurses and staff of the 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the wonderful care given to Dad before his passing on November 19, 1999. Thank you to Rev. Sinpoh Han for conducting the beautiful service, to the piper, organist, pallbearers, honorary pallbearers, to all the dear family and friends for kind words, cards, telephone calls, flowers, gifts of food and donations made to St. Paul's Anglican Cemetery, Herdman. Also to Gilles Serre for his professional and caring manner. The love shown during our loss will never be forgotten. God Bless.

Norma, Donald, Lee and families

### CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Ted Norman would like to thank Dr. Tom Vandor and the nurses and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their excellent care. We would also like to thank the Royal Canadian Legion and all who attended and took part at the funeral service. A special thank-you to all for their expressions of sympathy and support during this trying time. Also thanks to the Rockburn Ladies' Aid Society who served the luncheon after the service, and to all who sent food to the house. All was very much appreciated.

Hazel Norman & family

The family of the late Allan Hill (Dec. 5, 1999) would like to thank everyone for their kind expressions of sympathy, floral tributes and donations to the cancer society. Our sincere appreciation to the Ladies Auxiliary of the Royal Canadian Legion, Br. 244 for serving refreshments.

Sincerest thanks to all the folks who remembered me in so many ways, while I was a patient at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. To Dr. Blonde, Therapist Sylvie, and the staff on third floor, my grateful appreciation for excellent care. The Barrie Memorial Hospital, in the heart of the Chateauguay Valley is the greatest.

Willa Hooker

#### IN MEMORIAM

LAMB, Jasper - Dec. 21, 1991 -Silent thoughts of times together Hold memories that will last forever.

Always remembered by Eleanor, Jack & Brenda, Taylor, Shannon & Trevor

Thank-you

A very large thank-you, so long overdue to all our family and friends. You were so supportive and kind when we left for the West and thank-you for the overwhelming welcome we have received on our return back to the Valley. There really aren't enough words to say to show how much all of this has been appreicated by us, the Campbell family. We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and all the best for the New Year. Again a sincere thanks.

Gib, Kate, Tina & Duncan

You are Invited to Celebrate

# Leslie Hayter's

at the

Royal Canadian Legion
Huntingdon
Wednesday,
December 29, 1999
8 p.m. - 12 p.m.
Music by Black and White
Best wishes only /